## Harrison Township Zoning Commission January 3, 2017 Organizational Meeting

Members present: Chris Johnson, Tony Sharp, Laney McLaughlin, Linda Miller and Rodney Osborne.

Absent: Bill Evenson

Also present: Tom Frederick, Zoning Inspector and Vickie Noble, Zoning Secretary

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Vickie Noble with all standing for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Ms. Noble called for nominations for Chair of the Board for 2017.

Ms. McLaughlin nominated Chris Johnson. Ms. Miller seconded.

Vote:

Chris Johnson...yes Tony Sharp...yes Laney McLaughlin...yes Linda Miller...yes Rodney Osborne...yes

Ms. Johnson called for nominations for Vice Chair.

Mr. Osborne nominated Tony Sharp. Ms. Miller seconded.

Vote:

Chris Johnson...yes Tony Sharp...yes Laney McLaughlin...yes Linda Miller...yes Rodney Osborne...yes

Ms. Johnson called for nominations for Alternate Secretary.

Mr. Osborne nominated Laney McLaughlin. Mr. Sharp seconded.

Vote:

Chris Johnson...yes Tony Sharp...yes Laney McLaughlin...yes Linda Miller...yes Rodney Osborne...yes

The board agreed to keep the same meeting schedule. Meetings will be held the first Tuesday of each month at 7:00 pm. There will be no meeting in July due to the July 4<sup>th</sup> holiday falling on the first Tuesday. If any additional meetings are needed they will be scheduled for the third Tuesday of the month.

The minutes of the November 1, 2016 meeting were read.

Mr. Osborne moved to approve the minutes. Ms. Miller seconded.

The motion passed with unanimous ayes.

Copies of Articles 15, 16, and 26 were given to the board. These Articles, adopted by the Board of Trustees on November 22, 2016, became effective on December 22, 2016.

Mr. Frederick and Ms. Noble attended the OTA's Zoning Inspectors' Meeting in November. Copies of handouts from that meeting were passed out to the board. Discussion was held on the issue of Medical Marijuana and how it will affect Ohio townships.

At the next meeting the board will look at revising Article 14 Outdoor Lighting. They would also like to add figures to the Zoning Resolution.

At 8:00 pm Ms. McLaughlin moved to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Miller seconded.

The motion passed with unanimous ayes.

Respectfully submitted

Vickie Noble, Zoning Secretary

Chris Johnson, Chair

Page 1 of 1